August 9, 2016

Mendocino County Planning and Building Services

ATTN: Adele Phillips/Staff
Dear Adele Phillips’ and Staff:

In our capacity as a referral agency, the Redwood Valley MAC has reviewed the Black’s request for a minor subdivision (Case # MS_2016-0001) at our meeting on Tuesday, August 2 and we find no objection with this particular proposed subdivision.  However, in the process of review, I spoke with Marlene at Environmental Health and she kindly educated me as to the water and sewage disposal criteria used to make that department’s recommendations for either approval or denial.  

Upon sharing that criteria with my colleagues at the recent MAC meeting, it was unanimously agreed that the “proof of water” test minimum requirement of 1/2 gallon per minute for each new parcel created seems very low.  We had a member of the public at that meeting state that the well on his Redwood Valley property only produced 1/2 gallon per minute and that his four member family was struggling to meet their household water needs, and that they were definitely unable to use any water outside for irrigation. 

This is not an unfamiliar story.  Given the history of water in the valley—a 28 year moratorium on RV Water District hookups and severe drought rationing in recent years—it seems that the standard for the "proof of water” test might be re-evaluated for the future.  As more households are established via new construction in Redwood Valley, it would seem judicious to require higher levels of water for either minor or major subdivisions.

Therefore, we would respectfully submit that County Planning & Building Services and/or the Department of Environmental Health respond in writing to our concern and also provide any relevant data that might argue the issue one way or the other.  

Thanks for your consideration.

Respectfully, on behalf of the Redwood Valley MAC,

Alex de Grassi

Alex de Grassi
PO Box 772 
Redwood Valley, CA 95470
707.485.1083 office
707.318.7932 mobile
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